June 12, 2008
TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:

Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of June 12, 2008-Resolution approving tax exemptions for two preconsidered Land Use Items (Council District 28, and 34).

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve two property tax exemptions for the Herbert Street Condos located at 37 Herbert Street in Council Member Reyna’s District and the Sutphin Boulevard Condos at 115-40, 115-42 Sutphin Boulevard in Council Member White’s District.  

The Herbert Street Condos will consist of a one-story building that will provide 14 units affordable homeownership to persons of low income.  The Sponsor, the North Brooklyn Development Corporation, purchased City-owned land under HPD’s New Foundations Program to develop the project.  In order to keep the project financially viable and provide affordable homeownership opportunities for persons of low income, HPD is requesting a tax exemption pursuant to Section 696 of the Private Housing Finance Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $362,655 in the first year of the exemption and $9.7 million over the 20-year length of the exemption.  
The Sutphin Boulevard Residences will consist of four family homes that will provide 8 units of affordable homeownership to persons of low income.  The Sponsor, CDC Builder, LLC, purchased City-owned land under HPD’s New Foundations Program to develop the project.  In order to keep the project financially viable and provide affordable homeownership opportunities for persons of low income, HPD is requesting a tax exemption pursuant to Section 696 of the Private Housing Finance Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $145,062 in the first year of the exemption and $3.8 million over the 20-year length of the exemption.  
These items have the approval of Council Members White and Reyna.

